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President Bob Davis called the meeting to order.  Board members attending: Bob Davis, Peggy Jones, Jose Antonio Contreras, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, Don Hilbert and Gail Johnson.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of September 13, 2012 were approved with corrections. 

Treasurer’s Report.  Bob Teweles gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Budget 2013.  Bob T distributed a preliminary compilation of expenses for 2012 and projections for 2013 for discussion purposes.  Gail said that the association cannot afford to buy materials for all the schools and children for the JMG program.  Bob D said that teachers cannot use every page of the guide.  There was a discussion about teachers making copies from the guides and Dave said that he had been the copyright compliance officer for his employer prior to retirement and that the doctrine of educational impromptude use allows teachers to make up to 100 copies or more for use for a specific class.  Carol said that LoRa plans to create a library where teachers will be able to check out and copy guides and manuals for use at the school.   Jose asked for clarification that the cost of background checks for students are included in the class fee.  Gail suggested that the board focus its discussion on the big ticket items and leave the many details of minor expenses to the treasurer.  Bob T. noted that Linda says she expects the Community Garden to be self-sustaining.  Gail questioned whether the garden is really self-sustaining when the $1000 from the Rodeo is being directed there every year.  There was a long discussion about the need for the association’s major projects to be required to establish an expense budget and to seek approval from the board for expenses incurred.  Gail said that the board must take responsibility for all expenses in the organization whether they come from restricted funds or not.  Bob T said that the association has never had a formal budgeting process before and had not 
felt the need for one.  Jose said that he remembered a discussion about the need to develop a better brochure.  Peggy said she recalled that the expense for the graphic artist had been about $250.  

KWED Hours. Bob D said that there had been a lot more discussion about the unwritten rule about hours for KWED but that the board’s prior decision that all hours for prep time, travel time and air time should be reported will remain the policy.   
George Ammermann Fund.  Bob D. said that the he would like to see a fund established in honor of George and that he would like for it be very educational oriented.  He asked each member to bring input to the next meeting for the establishment and purpose of the fund.  Gail recommended that the members think in terms of something that would be attractive for grants and other funding sources so that the fund could carry on in perpetuity.  Peggy said that there had been $9000 in the TriCounty Conference accounts and that the representatives from the three counties had decided to donate the money to the William Welch Fund at Texas A&M in honor of George to be used for scholarships.

Certification Hours.  Bob D said that 1/3 of members have reported 0 hours for the year.  Bob T said that the association has two kinds of members—those who are active and those who just come to meetings.  Bob D said that it seems that complacency is the order of the day and perhaps the board should consider tightening requirements.  There was a long discussion about the problems attendant with trying to make policy changes when all decisions require a vote of the membership.  Jose moved that the board members divide up the membership list and call all the members who have not turned in hours.  He said it would be toughly 15 calls per board member.  The motion was seconded and during discussion, Gail said that she did not have time to call people to do what is expected and required of them.  Jose said that the calls could be made very positive and as an outreach.  Carol offered an amendment to the motion that the volunteer committee calls the members rather than the board members.  The amendment was seconded.  Jose then offered a second amendment that Class 24 members be excluded from the committee assigned to call delinquent members.  The motion was seconded and prior to the call for a vote, Jose withdrew his original motion which mooted all amendments.  Bob D asked Carol to act on the matter in her capacity as volunteer coordinator. 

Nominating Committee.   Gail said that the nominating committee has a candidate for every office except President Elect with Bob D as Past President, Peggy as President, Jeff McKee as Vice President, Cindy Waechter as treasurer,  and Pat Schultz as Secretary.  Gail said that the committee is out of potentials for President Elect and that despite running down all leads offered by members, board members and several reviews of the membership list, no candidates have been forth coming.  She said that 
the three year commitment of the office is a serious impediment and she noted that the association will miss George who, in circumstances like these in the past, always raised his hand.
Speakers for Member Meetings.  Don said that Mr. Caskey will be at the member meeting but that he has decided that he will not talk about peaches.  He wants to talk about soils.  Bob D noted that we had just had a program on soils and that the topic had been advertised as peaches.  Don said that he would try to convince Mr. Caskey to speak on peaches.  LoRa Dick will be speaking at the November meeting on the JMG. 

Volunteer Committee.  Carol reported on the status of the organization’s various volunteer projects.

Big Red Barn.  Peggy said that Randee had called her and said that she is being told that there is talk around town on various volunteer boards to the effect that “the Guadalupe County Master Gardeners are not well regarded in the community” and have a “poor community image.”  There was a discussion about the source of this talk which appears to be fallout from the board decision not to man the Big Red Barn to the extent that Mel Grones wanted.  Members were concerned about the matter but decided to consider it further at the next meeting.    
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
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GCMG Officers:


Bob Davis, President 


George Ammermann, Past President


Peggy Jones, President Elect 


Don Hilbert, Vice President


Bob Teweles, Treasurer


Gail Johnson, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Education Chairmen


Jose’ Contreras, Master Gardener Training Chairman








Guadalupe County Master Gardeners


Texas AgriLife Extension Service


Texas A&M System


210 Live Oak Street


Seguin, Texas 78155








Guadalupe County Master Gardeners’ Board Meeting


October 11, 2012


Guadalupe County AgriLife Extension Building


Seguin, Texas








